FACSIMILE TRANSMISSION

February 19, 1993

1-800-999-1847 (Fax)1-617-262-3798

Time: 6:00pm Eastern Standard

To: Ms. Diane Bone, The Irvine Foundation

(Fax) 1-415-777-0869

Fr: Donald M. Apel, Executive/Foundation Director

Re: Eta Deuteron Charge of Theta Delta Chi at Stanford University

Dear Ms. Bone:

Per our telephone conversation you will find attached a letter dated 9 June, 1959 regarding a grant from the Irvine Foundation to Stanford University. Speaking with the two living Stanford alumni who were on the Steering Committee, George O. Wilson and Barney H. McClure, it is their recollection that there was possibly some type of restricted language in what we believe was a \$100,000.00 grant from the Irvine Foundation arranged by James H. Metzgar, a decedent Trustee of the Foundation and of our Stanford chapter, to the University.

Currently, our Stanford Alumni are encountering some difficultly with maintaining access to the Fraternity House built with this generous grant. It would be most appreciated if you could find the time to research the archival records of the Foundation's grants. We would be most happy to pay for any retrieval costs and/or the costs of faxing copies of the grant paperwork to our Headquarters in Boston.

I thank you in advance for your cooperation and please do not hesitate to contact me via toll-free number if I can provide you with any further information.

Sincerely,

Donald M. Apel, Executive Director

Theta Delta Chi International Fraternity

Theta Delta Chi Educational Foundation

Attachment: 1 Page